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DRAFT Letter
70/15/15

In the July 15, 2005, memorandum from Patty O’toole and John Ogan to the Council Members of the Northwest Power and Conservation Council (Council) (Subject: Project Selection Design –Fiscal Year (FY) 07-09), the authors indicated that the Council “will need to implement….maintaining the Program’s 70/15/15 split (of $143/annual expense budget) among anadromous fish, resident fish, and wildlife projects, respectively.” 
The Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Authority (CBFWA) is encouraged by the Council’s commitment to manage the Program, during FY 2007-2009, using the 70/15/15 funding allocation as described in the 2000 Columbia River Basin Fish and Wildlife Program. Unfortunately, the Program is presently not managed following the 70/15/15 funding structure that was recommended in 2000. The Council’s FY 2006 recommended fish and wildlife start-of-year budgets illustrates the Council’s continued deviation from the 70/15/15 objective. For FY 2006, the Council’s recommendation results in a 79.5/13.8/6.6 split among anadromous fish, resident fish, and wildlife projects, respectively.

The Council’s start-of-year budget recommendations for select categories of the Program (i.e., resident fish and wildlife) have continued to decline in recent years. For example, in 2003 the Council’s recommended budget for resident fish projects was $21.9 million. Since 2003, the recommended budget for resident fish efforts has declined annually, resulting in a loss of $2.8 million during the three-year period. For FY 2006, $19.1 million has been recommended for the implementation of resident fish projects. 
Presently, the Program’s process for reallocating funds, that become available upon the completion of a project or project level budget reduction, is likely contributing to the loss of funds for these portions of the Program. From FY 2005 to FY 2006, several resident fish projects were completed, terminated, or experienced a budget reduction. Although budgets were increased for some resident fish projects, the increases did not offset the financial losses associated with other resident fish projects. Subsequently, the Council’s FY 2006 recommended start-of-year budget represents a $1.5 million reduction for resident fish projects from FY 2005.

To achieve a 70/15/15 spilt, the reallocation practices must be revised. The CBFWA recommends that the Council consider implementing project-type placeholders (i.e., anadromous fish, resident fish, wildlife), an approach that was used prior to 2002. With the existence of placeholders, funds that become de-obligated within the three categories would be assigned to the respective project–type placeholder and subsequently used to fund within-year requests or new projects that have previously received favorable recommendations within the same category.  The development of a three-tiered structure in the reallocation process would allow the Program to better track the 70/15/15 objective.  
The CBFWA appreciates your consideration of these comments and requests an opportunity to meet with you to discuss this issue in greater detail. 
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